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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES 

May 8, 2013 
  
 
ATTENDANCE:   Selectman William Nelson,  Selectmen Rich Zacher, Selectmen Brian Robischeau, Marilou 
Maclean, Administrative Asst Jessica Robischeau,  Rose Zacher, Harriet Wilson, Ernie Brown, Tom Hill, Dick 
Peckham, Geary Ciccarone, Susan Raban, Fred Raban, Ed Comeau, Brad Williamson, Dave Proctor, Patricia 
Golden, Steve Michalsky 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00PM.   
 
The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the options for the Schoolhouse. Selectmen Nelson discussed the 
various ideas for obtaining estimates for the work which needs to be performed. Geary Ciccarone spoke with 
the Town Attorney who stated the Planning Board alone has a legal ability to commission a survey and send it 
out to the residents asking their opinion and return it. Mr. Ciccarone was reminded that a survey was drafted 
and the responses were received and given to the Selectmen. Selectmen Nelson stated that if another survey is 
drafted and mailed, it should come from all three Boards/Committees.  
 
At the end, Mr. Ciccarone stated he will present estimates based on a list of different courses of action for the 
Schoolhouse such as demolition, replacing the utilities, fixing the structure…etc. With this information, a 
survey will be created to distribute to all residents for their input.  
 
Treasurer Maclean discussed a budgetary item with Jeanne Samms at the State of NH Department of Revenue 
regarding a $1,000 miscalculation on the budget. According to Jeanne Samms, there was an extra $1000 
appropriated in the 2013 Warrant Articles which was not stated on the budget. In order to account to this $1000, 
it was agreed to add the $1000 into the general government buildings fund #4194. The new total is $40,401 for 
this line item.  
 
Selectmen Zacher noticed a section of Tumbledown Dick Rd needs repairs. Selectmen Nelson raised a question 
on the class for this section of road. Selectmen Zacher stated he will ask CEO Nason to inspect the road.  
 
The next meeting is scheduled for June 18th 2013 at 7pm in the Town Office.  
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:37 PM 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Jessica Robischeau 
Administrative Assistant 

 
5/28/2013- Minutes approved with correction: First paragraph, line 3, remove alone. (the Town Attorney who 

stated the Planning Board alone has a legal…) 
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